K-1 Multiage News – November 16, 2009
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The Update   
Thank you to all who came for parent teacher conferences.  We enjoyed meeting with all of you to discuss your child’s progress.  If you ever have questions about anything, don’t hesitate to call, email or text us!

Don’t forget the family turkey projects are due on Nov. 22nd.   The turkeys that have come in so far are so interesting!  If yours got misplaced and you would still like to enter the contest, just request a new one from your child’s homeroom teacher.
Important Dates

· Library books are due on Fridays

· November 26th& 27th no school

· December 2nd report cards go home
· December 22nd last day of school before holiday break

Focus On: Science
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We have completed our science exploration involving plants and how they grow.  After 10 days of keeping some plants in a cupboard with no sun and other plants under grow lights that act like the sun, we were amazed at the difference.  Today your child is bringing home their drawing demonstrating the differences we observed in the plants! 
 Coming up in Science: Researching Severe Weather!

Focus On: Social Studies

We also just completed our study of Citizenship, including the American Symbols.  Can your child identify these symbols?  Does your child know the meaning of the word LIBERTY? (Freedom!)
	



	


	


	




Coming up in Social Studies: Then and Now; a study of life in the past

New Students
This week we welcomed Tommi Jo to our classroom.  On Monday, Nov. 16th we will also be welcoming Taylor.  We are excited to have them join us!  This brings our multiage total to 47 students so please keep that in mind on your snack day!
Frog Donations
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We have received so many wonderful donations from families this year.  Mrs. Walsh has made our giant frog wishes that you’ll find in the lobby.  All teachers were invited to place frogs on the lily pad with some of our wish items – things like file folders and other supplies for the classrooms.  Check it out to find wishes from all of your children’s teachers!  

As always, we continue to need more sanitizing wipes.  We are doing our best to keep the rooms clean and healthy.  Thank you for your help with this!
Christmas Happenings
We have fielded a few questions about what our plans are for the holiday season.  
December is almost here, and many of you are busily making your plans and beginning your shopping.  
Here is our plan… 
· No children’s gift exchange.  Times are tough for many right now, and we want you to spend your money on your own families.  In our class, we will focus on appreciating each other and spending time learning and having fun together.  Children will receive a gift from their teachers.  

· Class gifts.  Many of you have expressed an interest in purchasing a gift for the classrooms.  This is not a requirement, but we have a list of wishes below if you would like some ideas.

	Lincoln Logs
	Kids Board Games
	Floor Puzzles
	Fun Markers

	A Special Book
	Art: Glue Sticks
	Art: Sparkly Stuff
	Free Play Toys


· Animal Shelter Donations.  We will be participating with the Kindergarten classrooms of AuSable Primary in donating to the Grayling Animal Shelter.  Below is a list of items the shelter needs.  If your family would like to donate

	Rawhide Bones
	Rope Bones
	Dog Biscuits
	Dog Treats

	Dog Food (Cans only)
	Cat Litter
	Cat Treats
	Any Cat Toys

	Old blankets / towels
	Small Rugs
	Dish Soap
	NO STUFFED DOG TOYS


· Christmas Party and PJs and Cocoa Day.  December 21st is PJ and Cocoa day and we decided just to go ahead and have a party that day!  Nate and Ella’s moms will coordinate the party, so you’ll hear from them if you signed up to make something for the Christmas party.  All are welcome to share the day with us!
Website
· Visit http://multiage.wetpaint.com for information about our class, the snack calendar, the volunteer schedule, and to meet this week’s Star Students!  If you sign up as a member, you can choose to receive an email “Digest” every week that will tell you if we have updated pages. 
· Mrs. Steffel’s Phonics Group: You’ll find great online practice for our spelling tests using Spelling City if you go to the website and click on the Phonics Page!!!
· Also, if your child would like to visit some of the websites we use at school, try typing http://www.protopage.com/ausableprimary into your web browser.  They can click on their grade level tab and work on anything they’ve learned at school!

· Don’t forget you have access to Symphony Math at home.  This is an excellent math program that you have access to since we use it at school.  Any progress your student makes at home is saved for school and vice versa!  Visit http://www.symphonylearning.com or contact your child’s homeroom teacher to find more information.



Box Tops Nov. 2009 Update





Our first Box Tops Contest is going GREAT! At this time our school has earned $586.00! That is 5860 Box Tops!!! Keep up the good work. This contest is a long one and ends November 20th. The next contest will start immediately following, giving everyone a chance to collect Box Tops over the Holiday break. At this point our top three classes are Mrs. Patterson in the lead, Mrs. Moffit second place and Mrs. Hodges third. Remember, we still have 2 more weeks and anything can happen!





Gift buying is upon us for the upcoming Holidays! A convenient way to shop is online through www.boxtops4education.com and shop through the Marketplace. There are over 100 stores to shop and they all give our school a percentage of your purchase. Please take a moment to check this opportunity out. 





While gathering up the Box Tops that have been brought to the school I have found quite a few outdated Box Tops. Sadly I have no choice but to throw them away. Please watch the dates and send in the ones that will expire soon so I can send them in quickly. 





Thank you for not stapling the Box Tops to the collection sheets! Box Tops has asked that there be no staples and it is great that I do not need to rip out the staples before submission! ;-)





Thank you for supporting AuSable Primary with Box Tops! 





Cheri Helsel


Box Tops Coordinator


cherihelsel@yahoo.com








